Longreach Shire Library Submission

Addressing:  The Senate Environment, Communications, Information 

                        Technology and the Arts Reference Committee

Longreach Shire Council wishes address the present condition of communication technology currently utilized within the Longreach community.  The technology is substantially inadequate for present provision and will be unsuccessful in sustaining future growth associated to public libraries with regard to online access.

Under the Community Internet Point of Presence Agreement with Total Peripherals Group (TPG) Sydney, the Longreach Shire Council houses the service provider and imparts through the library free public access. When first implemented in 1998 this was regarded as a superior service as many libraries throughout Queensland did not provide Internet access.  Unfortunately this is definitely not the case today as the communications system has deteriorated due to high demands within the community using outdated technologies.  It has declined to the extent that often clients can not access popular free e-mail accounts, popular sites and downloads are successful only at specific times often outside of normal working hours.

Council is aware of the Smart State Policies regarding the future directions for Queensland and current discussions for the Smart Library Network.  Our concern is in order to be able to provide extended services within the technological aspects an update to current infrastructure is imperative. 

We submit to the Senate an update from the present system provided by Telstra to Asynchronous Digital Subscriber Line (ADSL) via Broad Band.  Consultation with Telstra has clearly indicated Broad Band would be the most economical for the Longreach community and would be promptly available with an update to the existing Longreach Exchange.  This would enable an improved communication to the township within a 4 kilometer radius without interruptions to existing phone lines.  

Clients’ expectations of libraries are changing rapidly.  More than ever before the State Library of Queensland and the Public Library Network are focused on identifying the needs and expectations of its current and potential client base.  Public Libraries are recognised and valued by the community as providers of equitable access to information.  Today, demand for the timely availability of information and interaction requires library services such as electronic books, chat lines, video conferencing, video databases, virtual library tours, online tutorials and reference services.  The Longreach Library is the only community access for Internet connection and as Longreach is a major centre within Central Western Queensland necessitates the importance of an equitable service as experienced by major centres. 

I thank you for your consideration.

Yours faithfully

Mr Robert J. O’Brien

Chief Executive Officer

Longreach Shire Council
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